
Grade Policies 
The final grade in any course represents the instructor’s best judgment of the degree to which the student 

has achieved the objectives of the course. Each instructor establishes standards appropriate to the individual 
course and is expected to explain those standards early in the semester. Any student unsure of the grading 
standards has the right and obligation to ask the instructor to explain them. 

Absences. Students are expected to attend every meeting of all classes in which they are enrolled. The 
definition of excessive absence, as well as the penalty for such absence, may vary with the nature of the 
course. A student who is absent and unable to contact professors may request assistance from the office of 
Vice President for Student Affairs. This notification does not excuse a student from class. It is the student’s     
responsibility to learn and observe the rules governing each class. 

Early term grades. 


